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Preface 

This is the fmt in a series of catalogues being prepared on the Roth collection of Aboriginal 
artefacts held at the Australian Museum. 

These catalogues will let Aboriginal people know about this north Queensland material which 
was gathered together nearly 100 years ago. It will make it easier for everyone to use this valuable 
collection and will save the delicate objects, registers and original documents being handled too 
much by people wishing to study the artefacts. 

The original 18 Roth Bulletins are full of information. Unfortunately, like much 19th century 
and early 20th century writings, they are written in a manner that is difficult to understand. The 
lack of an index makes it hard to find information. Production of these new regional catalogues 
by the Australian Museum will make the older works easier to use. 

The regional catalogues were compiled with the assistance of John Day and Bridget Ohlsson 
(photographers), and Fiona Duncan, Sara Knuckey, Tania Cleary, Jane Bible and Kelly Bona 
(cataloguers). Additional photographs have been taken by staff of the Photographic Division of 
the Australian Museum. The catalogues were designed by Brian Bona of Studio B. 

Funding support for the project was provided by both State and Federal Governments. During 
the 1984 financial year $45,855 was received from the Commonwealth Employment Programme 
(CEP) towards the cost of employing some of the above people. From 1985 to 1992 the Australian 
Museum gave $22,100 from its Consolidated Revenue Funds towards this project. It is with additional 
support of the Royal Australian Historical Society and the Academy of the Humanities that the 
regional catalogues are being published for use by Aboriginal people and the community at large. 
The first volume is being produced as part of the Museum's participation in the International Year 
of the World's Indigenous People. 

Philip Colman of the Malacology Section of the Australian Museum kindly checked scientific 
names of shells mentioned in the old Roth Bulletins. 

Staff of the National Herbarium, Royal Botanical Gardens, Sydney, were most helpful in 
checking all botanical names. 

Library staff of the Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra 
were generous in their assistance, especially with the Bibliography. 

Dr Betty Meehan of the Australian Heritage Commission, Canberra, looked carefully at the 
manuscript and made many helpful suggestions, as did Dr Jim Specht, Dr Val Attenbrow and 
colleagues in the Divisions of Anthropology and Education at the Australian Museum. 

Grateful thanks also are offered to Carol Gartside from the National Parks and Wildlife Service, 
and member of the Museum's Aboriginal Advisory Committee. Thanks also go to Aboriginal 
communities at Atherton, Babinda, Innisfail and Cairns who helped Carol field test the Atherton 
section in the fust volume. 




